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TOWN OF HARTFORD
Tuesday, September 18, 2012
Board of Selectmen Meeting – 6:00 p.m.

Bugbee Senior Center at 262 North Main Street

White River Junction, VT

Present:
Present:
Ken Parker, Chairman; F.X. Flinn, Vice Chairman; Sam Romano, Selectman; Alex DeFelice, Selectman; Sonia Knight, Selectman; Simon Dennis, Selectman; Hunter Rieseberg, Town Manager; Rich Menge, Director Public Works; Eliza LeBrun, Town and School Committee; Tad Nunez, Director Parks and Recreation; Tammy Ladd, Chair Town and School Committee; Susanne Abetti, Town and School Committee; Tom Hazen, Chair West Hartford Library Trustees; Tobias Dayman; Bruce Riddle, Chair Planning Commission; Mollie Martin, Chamber of Commerce; Tim Fariel, Board of Chamber of Commerce; Ken Alton, Vital Communities; Brad Vail, Acting Lieutenant, Hartford Police Department; Maggie Cassidy, Valley News.
Absent:
Bethany Fleishman, Clerk


I.
Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance:  Mr. Parker called the meeting to order at 6:13 p.m. and Mr. Romano led the Pledge.


Mr. DeFelice asked that the Town Manager’s Employment Agreement be moved up to section IV a. from the Executive Session section.


II.
Citizen, Selectboard Comments, Announcements, & Acknowledgments:  Mr. Flinn moved that Ms. Fleishman be excused from tonight’s meeting due to a death in the family.  Mr. Dennis seconded.  Mr. DeFelice abstained.  All else were in favor and the motion carried.  Discussion also included what constitutes and excused absence and why the Charter is being brought into discussion now.

III.
Appointments: Tobias Dayman – Candidate for Planning Commission:  Mr. Dayman introduced himself to the Board.  Appointment to Planning Commission: Mr. DeFelice moved that we appoint Tobias Dayman to the Planning Commission effective dates September 18, 2012 through March 15, 2016.  Ms. Knight seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.

IV.
Board Reports, Motions & Ordinances: 



a.
Town Manager’s employment agreement.  Mr. DeFelice moved that the Town of Hartford extend Hunter Rieseberg’s contract for an additional year ending in September 2015, to make his existing contract back to 3 years and that we adopt the wording that was presented to us by Attorney Hershenson.  Ms. Knight seconded.  The vote unanimously passed by show of hands of those present and Ms. Knight’s aye. 


b.
Hartford Area Chamber of Commerce: Presentation:  Mr. Nunez spoke of the Chamber of Commerce showing progress of their various action committees with an emphasis on government relations and economic development.  Ms. Martin provided information about new committees and accomplishments over the past year.  Ms. Martin’s office will be located at the Quechee Visitors Center and her number is 295-7900.  The website is www.hartfordvtchamber.com.



Mr. Fariel spoke of economic advocacy and read their mission statement.  Mr. Parker stated that the Selectboard has had some discussions about forming a Townwide Economic Development Council.



Mr. Alton talked about the Balloon Festival moving to a new site for this year.  The festival will go back to the previous site next year.  There were 15,000 attendees at the Balloon Festival. 


c.
Palmer Rail Resolution – Request for Resolution:  Mr. Flinn moved to table this item.  Mr. Flinn withdrew his motion.  Mr. DeFelice moved to adopt the resolution as presented.  Mr. Dennis seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.


d.
Reappointment to Energy Committee: Michael Heeremans: Mr. DeFelice made a motion that we re-appoint Michael Heeremans to serve as a member of the Energy Commission effective through July 17, 2015.  Mr. Dennis seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.


e.
Follow up/Report on Joint Town/School Board Meeting: Mr. Parker said that during the recent joint meeting a committee was recommended comprised of two members from each Board.  Mr. DeFelice moved to appoint Mr. Parker and Mr. Dennis to act as Selectboard representatives on the Selectboard and Schoolboard subcommittee to study the Athletic Complex.  Mr. Flinn seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  Mr. Parker said that the two Schoolboard representatives were Eric Michaels and Lori Dickerson.


f.
Discuss FY 2013/14 budget objectives: Mr. Parker said that this is a traditional topic.  The Board can share thoughts and provide direction to the Town Manager.  This would be for the 2013/2014 budget year.  Mr. Parker suggested a workshop with the Town Manager for joint discussion on Monday, September 24, 2012 at the Municipal Building.  Mr. DeFelice moved to table this item until Monday, September 24, 2012.  Mr. Flinn seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.


g.
Reconsider VLCT Annual Meeting voting delegate designation:  Mr. DeFelice asked that the Selectboard reconsider the previous vote of Mr. DeFelice and instead to appoint Mr. Rieseberg as the VLCT Annual Meeting (October 4) Voting Delegate.  Mr. Flinn seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.


h.
Town/School Committee: Report, summary of past activities:  Mr. DeFelice asked why there was only one signature on the report.  Ms. Ladd introduced herself and said that it was because Mr. Flinn rewrote the report so that the individual reports from members on the Board flowed. She covered what has been done over the past year and welcomed Eliza LeBrun to the Committee.  Ms. Ladd said the Committee will be putting together postcards, putting out posters, and working with the School.  There will be a link on the website.


i.
Quechee Market River Road Easement:  Mr. Menge gave the background information and indicated that the Town Attorney concurs that an easement be requested from the Town for this 6000 sq. ft project. The drain lines will cross River Street and Murphy’s Road and run along Murphy’s Road.  Mr. Flinn made a motion that the Selectboard direct the Town Manager to negotiate and execute an easement with Jakes Market and Deli for the stormwater drain as discussed in the materials we have been given and the presentation just made by Rich Menge. Mr. Dennis seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

V.
Selectboard Work Session – Discussion of future items of interest.  Mr. Parker shared that he has tried to prioritize the items in the “parking lot”.  The Highway Ordinance and the Solid Waste Study have been scheduled for the October 2, 2012 Selectboard Meeting.  Discussions on Charter Revisions should take place soon to give guidance to the Charter Revision Committee.

VI.
Consent Agenda: Mr. DeFelice moved to approve the consent agenda including Payroll of September 19, 2012; the AP Processing Report of September 14, 2012; Meeting Minutes of September 4, 2012 and note the Future Meeting Dates of 9/24; 10/2; 10/9 (possibly); 10/16 and 10/30/2012.  Mr. Dennis seconded.  Mr. Flinn changed wording for item IV. a. as follows: Mr. Rieseberg explained that this project is ready to enter into the bid phase this fall. Mr. Rieseberg explained that due to historic preservation concerns the traffic lanes will not be much wider, but the underpass will function better. The documents before the Board tonight are the legal agreements between the town and railroad governing the town’s use of railroad property below the underpass, the construction process, and the division of long-term maintenance 



He also requested changing the word refunding to refinancing in IV. b.  Discussion included that the term used on the document is Refunding and the word was used in the original motion. All agreed the term is misleading.  



Mr. Flinn proposed changing the wording in the Chairman’s report to: A meeting with the School District will be held Sept 12 prior to the regularly scheduled School board meeting. Discussion will focus on a document outlining areas of potential cooperation that has been drafted following informal meetings between the board chairs, town manager and school superintendent.



Mr. DeFelice, Mr. Flinn and Mr. Parker joined in a Tropical Storm Irene commemorative gathering in Quechee and in West Hartford with Governor Shumlin. Two young summer residents sold t-shirts to raise funds to contribute toward the repair of the Quechee Bridge, and presented a check to the town of $8,400.


Mr. Parker stated that Mr. Flinn did not attend in West Hartford.  All were in favor and the motion carried.

VII.
Chairman’s Report: None.

VIII.
Town Manager’s Report – (Board questions, concerns, requests, project updates, etc.) – TBD


a.
Gory Daze– October 27, 2012 (FYI)

IX.
Commission Meeting Reports:  Mr. Flinn attended the Planning Commission Meeting and the ECFiber meeting.


Mr. Dennis noted meeting that took place in regards to the re-write of Chapter 10 of the Master Plan. 

X.
Old Business:

XI.
Executive Session:

XII.
Adjournment: Mr. DeFelice moved to adjourn at 9:30 p.m.  Mr. Dennis seconded.  All were in favor and the motion carried.
____________________________________

Bethany Fleishman, Clerk

